Topcroft Parish Council

Minutes of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 12th May 2014

8PM Topcroft Pavilion.

In Attendance – P Rout, S Dye, J Andrews, T Potter, C Moulton: M Gray M Somerville

1. Apologies

2. Received from S Roberson

3. Minutes of meeting held on the 13th. May 2013                                                                           These were agreed and signed. PR proposer, SD seconded.

4. Matters arising.                                                                                                                                                       None

5. Chairman's Report.                                                                                                                                        The Chairman thanked everyone for their support for the village throughout the year. Throughout the year there had been two contentious planning issues, Springwood and the Wind Turbines.  JA commented on the success of the introduction of 'Affordable Housing' into the village. 

6. Finance report.                                                                                                                                        Large discrepancies between Actual and budget explained owing to late invoicing and in some cases no invoices at all for costs incurred in 2014. Question were raised as to whether accounts now require to be Audited after rule changes in the year, Clerk to investigate and report back.

7. District Counsillor's report.                                                                                                                     MG commented on the years major events, the Affordable Housing Scheme, Wind Turbine planning refusal he also advised the Springwood planning decision was delayed owing to the large number of issues raised by the public that needed thorough investigation. Long Stratton Bypass back on the Agenda, additional funding from the CIL (Community Infrastructre Levy) would bring vital cash needed for the development. Still remains the problem of a Landowner refusing to sell land necessary for the building of the bypass, as a last resort a Compulsive Purchase Order may be issued. He said Planning were aware of the concerns of safety at the Hempnall crossroads and the desire for a roundabout. When PR enquired when it anticipated work would commence, MG thought in the region of 2 years. He added that this was for a single carriageway but sufficient land was being purchased to enable dual carriageway if funding became available.
MG brought to the meetings attention that there were three funds available to assist in local issues, the Neighbourhood Fund (http://www.south-norfolk.gov.uk/democracy/2981.asp) £2,000 but this was spread across a number of Parishes,  Neighbourhood  Working Grant £1,000 (http://www.south-norfolk.gov.uk/CARMS/meetings/loc2014-04-15ag05app1.pdf) and the Neighbourhood Chairmans Fund of £25,000 available to give to approved projects.

Council Tax had been frozen for the current year.

8. County Coucillors report.                                                                                                                                  MS stated she had sent a comprehensive report via E Mail, but would outline major issues.  Decision making at NCC had now been transferred from Cabinet to Committee, she felt this would inevitably lead to decisions taking much longer. There was a £189,000,000 shortfall, mainly due to Council Taxes increases having been frozen, this would result in reduced funding for Mental Health, Children’s Services in particular. Because of delays regarding whether or not the Kings Lynn Incinerator Project was to progress and its subsequent cancellation, £35,000,000 compensation to the contractors had to be paid. Other areas affected by funding cuts, Recycling Centres would no longer accept paint, hours of opening will be reduced and will no longer be free.She urged Councillors’ to contact the County Council and voice their concerns this woud lead to an increase in Fly Tipping which was already a major problem in Rural Areas. A discussion followed confirming Councillors concerns of the knock on effect of charges for waste disposal, the level of charges and who would levy the charge.
TP brought to MS attention the problems the village had regarding reparation of Potholes, that although details had been given to the Rangers there had not been any action. MS asked for full location details to be forwarded to her and she would attempt to resolve the matter.
9. Date and time of next meeting                                                                                                              11th. May 2015
Meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

